GUIDELINES FOR SPANISH CLUB

1. Attendance – You are expected to attend all meetings possible.  You are considered an active club member as long as you have not missed more than four meetings, unless you provide an acceptable excuse prior to the meeting. If you miss more than four meetings, you will no longer be considered an active member of the club.
Excused absences include…

1. Death of a friend or family member

2. Sickness

3. Medical/Dental appointment

4. Another club practice (up to a point!)

Unexcused absences include…

1. Not having a ride

2. Not feeling like coming to the meeting

3. Having an appointment that can be rescheduled (hair, tanning, weightlifting)

We need to get things accomplished at the meetings, so please come when possible.  If you are not able to make it to the meetings, you must notify Miss Stoner or the Vice President letting us know why you can’t make it.

At this time we will meet after school in Room 92.  

2. Behavior – Because we do have many things to go over, it is important to be quiet and respectful at the meetings.  You will be given warning if your behavior gets out of hand.  After the warning, you will be asked to leave.  After you have been asked to leave another time, you will forfeit your right to participate in the club.  This behavior is expected not only at meetings, but also during field trips/activities.  We want to have fun, and we will, but we need to remember that we are representing the school.

3.  Eligibility – This club is open to any student in grades 10-12 who has the desire to learn about and enjoy the  Spanish language.  Participation and eligibility in the club follows the P.I.A.A. guidelines stated in the student handbook.  Page 26 of the handbook states, “A student who is ineligible for the first time during the school year can go to dances, club activities, and club meetings.  The second time and every time after that, the student forfeits all rights to participate and therefore, will be barred from all activities.”  

     Any student acting in a way that is not acceptable during a meeting may be ejected from the meeting.  

     The second offense is permanent removal from the club roster. Active club participation credit for the 

     year is based upon the active/in-active policy in Article IV of the constitution and stated above in #1.

